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EVENTS COMING UP  
 

.................. 

30 June Last Day Term 2 
.................. 

18 July Start Term 3 
...................... 

18 July Maths Wizard 
Competition Starts 

................ 
28 July Interschool Cross 

Country 
.............. 

28 July Schools Tree Day 
............. 

31 July Year 7 Camp 
............ 

 
2-3 August Year 6 Geraldton 

Camp 
............. 

5 August WACOA Open Day 
........... 

12 August Perenjori Show 
............. 

14-18 August Science Week 
............ 

15 July Interhouse Athletics 
............ 

16-17 August Mingenew EXPO 
 

Like us on Facebook
Morawa District High School

Head Students - Kyralee Whitmore & 
Corrine Moore with Mrs Tonia Carslake 

A perfect time for goal setting ...
With the end of term here and Semester One student reports already out, now is 
the perfect time for student reflection and goal setting. It’s a time to think about what 
went right, what went wrong and how you can make next semester your best yet. 
Individual learning goals aim to improve each student’s learning and achievement. 
Research indicates that students who set their own learning goals tend to achieve 
more than when working on goals set for them by the teacher. Learning goals 
motivate students to:
▪become more active participants in the learning process
▪become independent learners
▪identify what is important in their own learning
▪achieve their full potential.
Conversations between teachers and students will continue next term to ensure 
effective strategies are in place to support students in meeting their identified goals. 
NAIDOC Week
Morawa District High School began our NAIDOC Week celebrations with an 
assembly in the Performing Arts room on Monday 26 June. Students will also be 
involved in various cultural activities throughout the week. The National NAIDOC 
theme for 2017 is Our Languages Matter. Highlights of this event will be included in 
our next newsletter. The school community is encouraged to join in our celebrations 
where possible.
Teach Learn Grow
We are delighted to welcome Teach Learn Grow (TLG) into our school for the final 
week of the school term. Seventeen tutors and two coordinators have travelled from 
Perth universities to tutor students from Years 1-7 in mathematics. Students are 
tutored one to one for two periods per day throughout the week. They are involved in 
interactive mathematical learning experiences which are specifically tailored to meet 
each student’s needs as identified by classroom teachers. Our school community 
would like to extend a warm thank you to all involved in the TLG program. Their 
visits are a highlight on our school calendar and I would like to encourage everyone 
to make it an enjoyable one.
Cross Country Fun Run
Students across the school were treated to perfect running conditions as part of 
the Cross Country Fun Run on Tuesday 20 June. There were many impressive 
performances by many students. Competitors tested their courage and physical 
endurance by running a number of courses and all should be congratulated for their 
efforts on the day. Sincere thanks must also be extended to the Physical Education 
Department for their efforts in preparing students for this event and also to the P&C 
for their help on the day.  
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Principal’s Report continued ... 
Behaviour Management Philosophy 
Improving student academic and behaviour outcomes is 
facilitated when all students have access to the most 
effective and accurately implemented instructional and 
behaviour practices and interventions possible. Positive 
Behaviour Support (PBS) is an operational framework that 
Morawa District High School uses to achieve these 
outcomes. It is a framework that allows our school to adopt 
and organise evidence based behavioural interventions and 
is a prevention-orientated problem solving approach for our 
school. More recently our staff attended a PBS conference in 
Geraldton by Dr Tim Lewis, co-founder of Positive Behaviour 
Interventions and Support. Our school shared our PBS 
journey with other schools in the Midwest network and also 
have identified many practical strategies that can be 
implemented to further improve our approach to behaviour 
management.  
School Board 
Our school is pleased to welcome our newest parent 
representative, Mrs Nicola Appleton. Further information 
relating to our School Board is also provided in this 
newsletter. 
Digital Newsletter  
Our school would like to give parents the opportunity to 
receive the newsletter digitally. This method is used by an 
increasing number of schools and is considered to be 
environmentally friendly and an ultra-convenient way of 
communication in our modern world. Parents are asked to 
contact the school to register – this process is very easy. 
Please email our school with your name and email address 
or contact our school office on 08 99710 900. We will send a 
text message next term reminding parents to register. 
Please inform the school office if you would prefer a print 
copy of the newsletter. Student reports are also now 
available by email and we would like to give parents the 
opportunity to receive them electronically next semester. 
School Reports 
Staff have been working on finalising each student’s end of 
semester report. They will be ready to be sent home on 
Tuesday 27 June. I hope that both your child and yourself 
have much enjoyment in reading them and reflect on the 
comments provided by classroom teachers. Parents are 
welcome to arrange an interview with their child’s teacher 
by contacting the school office and making an appointment. 
We also celebrated the achievements of students at our 
recent Whole School Assembly and recognised the efforts of 
our highest achievers in each learning area. Congratulations 
to all of these students. 
Staffing 
Mrs Baden-Powell will be taking some well-deserved long 
service leave at the beginning of next term and we welcome 
Ms Jones into the position of Secondary Deputy in her 
absence. Ms Jones is very familiar with this role and parents 
are encouraged to contact her in regards to any school 
matters relating to students in Years 7-9. In the meantime, 
we would like to wish Mrs Baden-Powell a relaxing and 
enjoyable time at home with her family.  

Sadly Mrs Carslake will also be taking extended leave next 
term and I will be continuing in her role. Our school would 
like to extend our well wishes to Mrs Carslake and all look 
forward to her speedy return.  
  We also send Mr Vandaberg our best wishes and hope to 
see him back in the Kindergarten garden soon. Our thanks 
are also extended to Ms Brockman and we wish her all the 
best. 
  We would also like to welcome Miss Makeeli Watt into our 
school next term. She will be working alongside Mrs Atkinson 
in the Pre-primary/Year 1 classroom as part of her practicum 
as an undergraduate teacher from the Geraldton Universities 
Centre. Miss Watt has already met students during Semester 
One and is ready, prepared and excited to be working at our 
school.  
  On that note, all staff would like to wish everyone a safe and 
relaxing July school holiday and we look forward to working 
with everyone again next semester. 
 
Best wishes, 
Tracy Tapscott 
Principal (Acting)  

 

TALENT SHOW 
WINNERS 

1st -Rosetta Green, Thia Garlett and Brooklyn Richards 

2nd—Evie Chappel, Tyler Robinson & Gabby Yewers 

3rd—Michael Cowley 
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 Our School Community Code of Conduct 

Our mission as an Independent Public School is to share a 
commitment with parents and the community to provide a 
safe, stimulating and differentiated learning environment, 
encouraging all students to be fully engaged and motivated 
to excel. All students, parents and teachers have the right to 
be safe, and feel safe, in our school community. Our school 
Code of Conduct sets clear standards of behaviour and are 
expected from all members of our school community. They 
have been provided for your reference below: 

Students have the RIGHT to: 
• Learn in a purposeful and supportive environment. 
• Work and play in a safe, secure, friendly and clean 
environment. 
• Respect, courtesy and honesty.  
Students have the RESPONSIBILITY to: 
• Ensure that their behaviour is not disruptive to the learning 
of others. 
• Ensure that the school environment is kept neat, tidy and 
secure. 
•Ensure that they are punctual, polite, prepared and display a 
positive manner. 
• Behave in a way that protects the safety and well-being of 
others. 
• Recognise that there are consequences for their actions. 

Staff have the RIGHT to: 
• Respect, courtesy and honesty. 
• Teach in a safe, secure and clean environment. 
• Teach in a purposeful and non-disruptive environment. 
 Co-operation and support from parents, students and 

colleagues.  
Staff the RESPONSIBILITY to: 
• Model respectful, courteous and honest behaviour. 
• Ensure that the school environment is kept neat, tidy and 
secure. 
• Establish positive relationships with students. 
• Ensure good organisation and planning. 
• Report student progress to parents. 

Parents have the RIGHT to: 
• Be informed of course and curriculum material, behaviour 
management procedures, and decisions affecting their child’s 
health and welfare. 
• Be informed of their child’s progress. 
Have access for their child to a meaningful and adequate 
education. 
• Be heard in an appropriate forum on matters related to the 
rights of their child to an appropriate education. 
Parents have the RESPONSIBILITY to: 
• Ensure that their child attends school. 
• Ensure that the physical and emotional condition of their 
child is at an optimum for effective learning. 
• Ensure that their child is provided with appropriate 
materials to make effective use of the learning environment. 
• Support the school in providing a meaningful and adequate 
education for their child. 

Dr YES Undergraduates Impressed 

  A group of medical undergraduates, who arrived at the 
school as part of the Dr Yes program, were very impressed 
with the behaviour of our high school students when they 
visited this week. 
  “They are really lovely,” the undergraduates agreed. 
“They all joined in and contributed to our small group 
discussions and had really important things to say.” 
  The Dr YES program is a school-based health initiative 
designed to help break down any barrier that might 
prevent young people from accessing medical care. 
  The volunteers visited Morawa after delivering the 
program at Carnamah. They left Morawa for Geraldton and 
Kalbarri. 
 

The  undergraduates said YES to Morawa... 

1st—Samantha        
 Councillor 

2nd—Darcie Parker 

3rd—Danielle Letton 

PUBLIC SPEAKING WINNERS  
YR 10 
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JAYDEN SHADDICK, DION 
JEFFERIES PATERSON, AARON 

GRIST & BAILEY CAMPBELL

KATIE FLANAGAN, DIANNE 
FLANAGAN & ALEX WHITEHURST

TAYLOR KING, CORRINE 
MOORE & KYRALEE 

WHITMORE

DARCIE & TEAGAN 
PARKER

DELTA HAWKINS, 
AMY BROCKMAN & 
EMILY BEAUCHAMP

LEISEL SIMPSON 
& MATTHEW 

VANDERSCHUIT

A Primary Focus Secondary Matters 
On Friday 26th May the Year 2/3 class hosted the 
primary assembly and presented a song and dance 
item titled ‘Awesome’. This certainly was an awesome 
event as the students were well prepared and 
organised and all seemed to thoroughly enjoy 
presenting their item. 

On Monday 19th June, we were very fortunate to have a 
well-known artist, Di Taylor, visit our school and work 
with the Year 5/6s and Year 4/5s. This event was part 
of a program that has been developed by the North 
Midlands Project. It was aimed at fostering an 
understanding of positive mental wellbeing and how to 
maintain it through art practices. It also aimed at 
providing students with skills to create a self-portrait 
and visual journal. Students in these classes were 
given a journal of their own to visually record their 
feelings. We look forward to being involved in many 
other events run by this organisation. 

Term 2 has been very busy with the student councillors 
working hard with various fundraisers. Their goal was to 
raise money for alternative seating in primary classes 
and this is about to be realised. Well done to the Year 
Coordinators, student councillors and thank you to 
everyone who supported the fundraisers. 

It has been an exciting term in regard to an increased 
awareness of being ‘waste-free’. Two waste-audits, the 
making of reusable beeswax wraps, a poster 
competition, a waste-free lunch and various other 
classroom activities have made students aware of 
‘waste’ and ways to prevent it. 

Staff members are also doing their bit and teachers 
have been mindful of the amount of paper used. We 
have ‘Waste-Free Wednesday’, when staff are 
encouraged to avoid giving photocopied sheets to 
students on this day. 

Term 3 is looking to be another busy term with 
athletics, the Year 6 camp, a music workshop, Maths 
Wizard and Book Week, to name a few of the planned 
events. 

 During the break, parents need to check the stationery 
requirements of your children and make sure they 
prepared with pencils, pens, ruler etc.  Also, would you 
please check your children’s hair for head lice and if 
needed, treat before returning. This is an ongoing 
problem and we would appreciate your attention to this 
matter. Thank you. 

Wishing everyone a safe and wonderful break. 

W. Glassford-Hill 

High School students have had a very busy term 
with an emphasis on setting goals as they move to 
create their own future through education. 

Recently, many of our Year 10’s have experienced 
a week of work which may assist in helping them to 
decide the careers they may follow and the 
courses they need to enrol in at an Upper School 
level. 

This week, high school students had the 
opportunity to discuss possible future pathways 
with members of the Teach Learn Grow team, who 
took time out to talk to them about their own 
pathways and the practicalities of moving out of 
home, studying and working part time. 

The students also heard from a great team of 
university undergraduates who are on a road trip to 
talk to students about important issues they may 
face. The Dr YES (Youth Education Sessions) the 
program sends out specially trained volunteer 
medical students into high schools to have frank 
and open discussions on topics concerning youth 
health such as Drugs and Alcohol, Sexual Health 
and Mental Health. The aim of the program is to 
break down the barriers that may prevent young 
people from accessing health care. 

During the holiday break our ATAR students will be 
busy studying for their “mock final exam” to ensure 
they gain maximum success in their studies. 

We would like to wish everyone a great holiday! 

Mike McGann and Sarah Baden-Powell, 
Secondary Deputies 

Kayla Campbell on work experience ... 
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ELLIE VANDERSCHUIT, 
ASHLEE KNOCK & PASKEL 

CRIDDLE

DARCIE PARKER, DANIELLE LETTON, 
SARAH CONNOLLY & MADISON TYNAN

ETHAN BURNETT 
& ELLIE 

VANDERSCHUIT

CHLOE ABRAHAMS & 
KAYLA CAMPBELL

DIANNE FLANAGAN & 
OAKLEY DUDLEY

SAMANTHA 
COUNCILLOR & 

PASKEL CRIDDLE

Mind Your Beeswax ... 
On Thursday 22nd of June the whole primary school 
made beeswax wraps.  
You will need one rag but make sure it’s 100% cotton! 
Lay a towel over the table and put some baking paper 
on top.  
Now to the main stuff! On your rag sprinkle 
one tablespoon of beeswax, one tablespoon of 
pine resin and one teaspoon of jojoba oil. Now 
put the other piece of baking paper on top and 
use a hot iron to melt the wax so it sticks to the 
fabric. Once it’s dry you can use it to wrap up a 
sandwich, but don’t put it in hot water or the 
microwave!  

                                              Samuel Councillor, Year 5 

Recycling to a “T” 

 

In Week 8 the Year 4/5’s made reusable shopping 
bags from old t-shirts. Here are some student 
thoughts about this great recycling idea - 

All you do is turn the shirt inside out and cut the 
sleeves off. Then go to the bottom of the shirt and cut 
it up into frays that are two fingers wide and 10cm 
long. Tie these into knots and tie the knots together 
so stuff doesn’t fall out. Turn it the right way out and 
you have made a t-shirt bag! – Brian Taylor, Year 4 

Miss Smith organised for us to make t-shirt bags to 
use perhaps instead of having a plastic bag. It can hold 
good, drinks, everything! To make one you will need 
an old t-shirt, and cut off the sleeves. Then cut frays at 
the bottom and tie them all together, then turn it 
inside out. And you have made a t-shirt bag! It was 
very fun!  
                                                     Keagan Burnett, Year 4                                             

 

Blake Appleton 

Brian Green 

Year 4/5  Class Brian Taylor 

Janetria Martin 
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James Olsen

Caleb Hawkins	

Taylor King

Jamie Cosgrove

Blake Appleton

Brian Green

Janetria Martin

Brian TaylorYear 4/5 Class

Nicola Appleton 
 

I arrived in Morawa in July 2015, following the purchase of 
the Morawa Roadhouse, with my husband Jamie and four 
children who range in age from 5 to (almost) 14.  We 
previously lived in inner city Perth, so the move to a small 
wheatbelt town was a big step.  We have really embraced 
the community spirit, wide open spaces and carefree country 
life that Morawa offers. 

Before our move, I had worked for a number of years in 
marketing and international student recruitment at the 
University of Western Australia. Before this, customer 

service team management at Scitech Discovery Centre and Hoyts Cinemas. 

  I wanted to join the school board because, as a mother of four children in public education, I 
have a keen interest in the future direction of Morawa District High School.  I see great benefit 
in a child-centred approach, that caters to the individual learning needs of each student. This is 
already being practiced at Morawa District High School, particularly at early-childhood and 
primary school levels.  I believe the small class sizes provides an ideal environment for this to 
occur.    
For middle school, I look forward to helping to review the allocation of resources that support all 
our students to achieving learning outcomes that place them equal to, or better than, their 
peers across the state of Western Australia.  At upper secondary level, a review of resources 
that support students towards achieving the goal of a VET or university placement, is 
something that I hope I can contribute to as a School Board Member.   

Julie King 
 

Hello, I’m Julie King and I am excited to be a member of the 
Morawa DHS Board and contribute to the continual 
development and promotion of a safer, positive and quality 
education. 
 
I live east of Perenjori, and for the past thirty odd years I have 
been farming with my husband and family. As a teacher at 
Perenjori Primary School for most of that time, I have had a 
passionate involvement in education. Now with six 
grandchildren beginning their schooling in both Perenjori and 

Morawa I am keenly interested in the options of their future education, particularly secondary 
schooling, and that of other young families in the district. 
 
I strongly believe in keeping the family unit together for as long as possible, when options are 
available. I would love to see more families in the area develop faith and confidence in our local 
high school and in doing so feel assured in choosing the option to send their children to 
Morawa DHS rather than away to boarding school. 
 
 As children are younger now when entering high school, the cost of boarding fees being 
astronomical and given the unpredictability of the seasons, I feel all the more fervent in my role 
on the school Board and look forward to representing community members. 

School Board Profiles... 
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Well, I know what you are thinking: 
“What is she going to write about?” 

I am going to write about the World 
of Maths incursion. On that special 
day in Week 9, the primary and 
high school students had the best 
day of the year.  

We all almost got an A+ from Phil 
by solving different math puzzles. 
Jamie, Brooklyn and I got an A+ by 
solving ‘Mouse House’.  

It was a fun day as we practised 
out problem solving skills.    

                      Thia Garlett, Year 4 

“The best day of the year ….” 

 

Concentration ... Maths really is fun ... 

Finding a solution. 

 

BAKE MY DAY ... 
The Junior Student Councillors and House Captains hosted a bake sale at 
recess and lunch on Tuesday and Wednesday of Week 9.  

We raised over $280 dollars! All of the food was delicious!  

Thank you to all the people who bought our delicious good and the staff, 
students and parents who baked for us.  

Carly Ballantyne, Year 4. 

Lining up for the munchies! 

Can we help you? 

Serving it up. 
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Our Sunny, Cross Country Fun Run 
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  On Wednesday 7th June, many interesting and well-delivered 
speeches were presented by students from Years 1 to 10. The 
adjudicators for the event were Mr McGann, Mrs Tapscott and Mrs 
Milloy and we thank them very much for their participation and 
positive comments to the finalists.  
  Once again, the quality of the speeches was high and it was 
fantastic to see how well-prepared and confident the students 
were. The winner of each year level was awarded a trophy and 
second and third places received a medallion. 
  The previous day, a staff competition was held.  The speeches 
were all very interesting and very well presented. Mrs Knox-
Atkinson, Miss Smith and Mr Hodgson were wonderful role models 
in the art of public speaking and we thank them for their 
participation. Congratulations to Mrs Knox-Atkinson who was the 
winner. 
  Congratulations also, to all students for their participation and, in 
particular, the finalists listed below for their wonderful speeches at 
the Final. 

Speak up for yourself … 

The Public Speaking Competition 2017 

An attentative audience at the teachers’ competition. Year 8 finalists ... 

Commendable speakers ... 

Year 5 victors. 

Best speakers in Year 6. 
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On Wednesday 25 May the Year 7 to 10 students 
competed in the Eagles Cup (Football and Netball 
Carnival) in Dongara. 

With the help of students from Carnamah and the WA 
College of Agriculture Morawa, our students fought a 
tough, passionate and close contest of football against 
Dongara District High School. Despite narrowly losing, 
the students displayed excellent teamwork and 
sportsmanship and proved themselves to be great 
representatives for our school. 

In the netball, our students excelled and finished the day 
unbeaten, winning the carnival.  In addition, the 
performances of students Danielle and Megan Letton 
were among other highlight— they achieved the first 
and third most valuable players respectively. 

EAGLES CUP 

PEAC 
During Weeks 4-7, nine adventurous students from 
local Midwest schools embarked on a journey back 
in time to visit the Mesozoic Era, to discover some 
exciting facts about the dinosaurs. Each session 
started with a quiz or warm up activity and then 
we launched into the day’s activities. Various 
activities included: dinosaur classification, 
geological timeline, creating a dinosaur zoo, 
research an Australian dinosaur, dinosaur STEM 
activities, theories of extinction, dinosaur fossils 
and a workshop on how to make a dinosaur. After 
each session, students reflected on their learning 
journey and presented a summary of their learning 
to parents during the last session. A very busy and 
industrious PEAC course! The students applied 
themselves diligently during each session, as we 
travelled around to various schools. Thank you to 
Morawa DHS, Carnamah DHS and Eneabba PS for 
allowing sessions to be conducted at their school. 
Thanks also to the parents who reorganised their 
week’s activities to make sure their children could 
attend each session. 
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Casey Desmond

Danielle Letton

WORK EXPERIENCE 2017 
Over the past three weeks some of the Year 10 students, as part of their Enterprise and Vocational Education 

course, have been exploring work opportunities through Work Experience placements. 
Darcie Parker spent a week at the Chapman Valley Veterinary clinic, observing surgical procedures as well as 

undertaking other vet related duties.  
Samantha Councillor enjoyed a week at the Morawa hospital attending to patient needs and coming to grips 

with “office work”. 
Casey Desmond, Kayla Campbell and Danielle Letton had all opted to explore the world of early childhood 

education through placements at facilities in Morawa and Perenjori. 
Each of the students have thoroughly enjoyed their experiences, as you can see from the photographs 

Samantha Councillor Danielle Letton 

Kayla Campbell Casey Desmond 
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sharing stories at the 
upper school careers 
information session, 
community events at the 
Golf and Lawn Bowls 
Club and sport with the 
local agricultural school 
students. 
 
They’d like to thank all 
our students for being 
such great sports, and 
can’t wait to see you all 
next time! 

 

This week, 17 
enthusiastic volunteer 
tutors from Teach Learn 
Grow (TLG) came to 
Morawa District High 
School and provided one
-on-one mentoring and 
tutoring to some of our 
students. 
TLG is a not-for-profit 
organisation that sends 
over 230 volunteers, 
biannually, across WA to 
help make a difference in 
the existing educational 
disparity between rural 
and metropolitan 
schools. 
University students from 
multiple disciplines have 
come together for the 
common purpose of 
improving student’s 
attitude towards 
education. 
For a number of years, 
we have also 
participated in the TLG 
eMentor program, which 
provides mentorship to 

some of our 
students. With 
the help of 
sponsors ECU, 
IGO and 
TransWA, TLG 
has encouraged 
students to 

reach their own 
academic potential. 
So what exactly have 
they been doing this 
week? Primarily, they 
have been mentoring 
and tutoring some of our 
students in mathematics 
outcomes. The maths 
they have been working 
on has been 
recommended by their 
teachers, and will 
complement their 
classroom learning. TLG 
tutors are encouraged to 
be flexible in catering for 
the specific needs of 
each student. In addition 
to this, the tutors have 
also been involved in 
activities such as 
sport with the kids, 
group tutoring, 
assisting and 
participating in the 
school Talent Show, 
helping with 
Breakfast Club and a 
NAIDOC week breakfast, 

T E R M  2  

Teach 
Learn Grow 
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The Senior Band students have just returned 
from a very enjoyable and successful Band 
Camp in Geraldton. They were accompanied 
by Helen Walter and Fran O'Neill, who had just 
as much fun as the kids. Activities included a 
visit to the HMAS Sydney Memorial where 
students had to find the names of the ship's 12 
Bandsmen on the Wall of Remembrance and 
dinner at Hogsbreath followed by a rehearsal 
with the Geraldton City Band. (Thanks Les and 
the band for your welcome and supper 
afterwards). Next day was rehearsal followed 
by Camp School activities of building catapults 
in teams and competing to see who could fling 
their objects the furthest. Archery was a hit 
after lunch, this was followed by some retail 
therapy and the movies in the evening. Mini 
Golf under floodlights and Spotlight Chasey 
finished the day. On the final day the band 
travelled to Yuna to perform a concert for the 
primary school students from Yuna, Binnu and 
Chapman Valley. It was a fabulous and 
interactive performance by our band students 
that included demonstrations of their 
instruments. Students from the audience 
conducted the band, which played a variety of 
band pieces including movie themes, pop 
songs, marches, and a musical fairy-tale. Three 
members of the Geraldton City Band joined us 
for the performance and we thank Rhys, Mary 
and Rob for their participation and support. 
Afterwards the primary students had the 
opportunity to try out an instrument - cornet, 
trombone, baritone and drums. They loved it! 
Special thanks to Sarah, Lauren, Trinity and 
Danielle for their patience and willingness to 
help with this very busy activity. Morning tea 
and lunch was provided by the Yuna P&C - 
thankyou! We played soccer on the oval with 
the Yuna and Morawa students before heading 
home. A fabulous and very worthwhile 
experience. Thanks everyone! 

BAND CAMP 2017—GERALDTON 
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SUSTAINABLE KITCHEN GARDEN 
The Morawa District High School Sustainable Kitchen Garden is up and 
growing. 

 Fresh greens and eggs are being supplied to the Home Economics Depart-
ment for student cooking. Breakfast Club is serving our fresh free range 
eggs with toast. The Canteen is being provided with a large range of herbs, 
salad items and broccoli. Classes are using the garden for a range of curric-
ular activities.  

 Sustainability is modelled in real life productivity. School food waste is fed 
to the hens.  Much waste paper from the school has been recycled, with the 
chook manure from our school hens, to provide healthy compost for our 
happy plants. Community help has provided straw for mulch. 

In the centre of the school quadrangle, just a few steps from the cooking 
classes, is a thriving herb garden planted around our new young lemon tree.  

School staff regularly exercise and relax as they weed, mulch and watch the 
plants thrive. Students are involved in establishment, maintenance and har-
vesting.   

There is nothing better than fresh from our garden patch!  
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As so much of a young person’s 
social world revolves around their 
online feeds and connections, it is 
no wonder that ‘likes’ and comments 
have become a social currency and a 
reflection of where young people see 
themselves amongst their peers. 

Whilst social media has the ability to 
ignite a flourishing self-esteem with 
glowing comments, hundreds of likes 
and thousands of followers, it can also 
have a negative impact. A lack of likes, 
followers or comments, or even just 
a small number of nasty or negative 
comments, can do irreparable 
damage to a struggling self-esteem. 

In addition, because many of the 
social networks kids are using centre 
around the sharing of visuals, this 
can lead to an over representation 
of aesthetics as the yardstick of 
popularity. Instagram, Snapchat and 
musical.ly are some of the popular 
networks right now and all are based 
on photos, video and performance. 
Which is all well and good if you have 
a good sense of who you are and 
are not relying on the feedback from 
these networks to decide your worth. 
But for many, putting themselves out 
there can mean they open themselves 
up to judgement and even ridicule. 

parentingideas.com.au now we know.

Building self-esteem 
away from the 
screens
By Martine Oglethorpe

POSITIVE PARENTING

And even if they get hundreds of likes 
or lots of lovely comments, it is often 
the one nasty one they remember the 
most. 

We need kids to know they are worth 
more than their likes and followers. 
We need them to know their sense of 
self is not based on what others, and 
even strangers, may think of them. 

But how do we do that in a world that 
sees kids so attached to their screens 
and their online social connections?

Well, like all things in parenting today, 
there is no one simple solution. 
However there are certainly ways we 
can help ensure that a sense of self-
worth is based on the achievements, 
the values and the qualities that make 
each and every child unique. 

Build their independence and 
resilience early
From a very early age, provide them 
with opportunities to build their 
independence, have responsibilities, 
learn to fail, make mistakes and 
problem solve when things don’t 
to go to plan. These skills will 
become invaluable in a world that 
sees constant comparison and the 
inevitable negative interactions of the 
online world. 
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Wasting Away!

Building self-esteem away from the  screens 
 
 

Stay relevant 
Don’t resort to the “in my day we…”. 
We may well reminisce about the more 
carefree days where we got to switch 
off and hangout with mates 
in the neighbourhood oblivious to what 
the rest of the world thought 
of our latest picture. But that’s not 
particularly relevant to our kids today. 
And shutting down their account, 
turning off their computer and walking 
away from social media altogether is 
really not an option for most. Be sure 
your kids know that you understand the 
role the technology plays and the 
challenges they face. That way you put 
yourself in the best position to have the 
right conversations and put in place the 
right boundaries. 

 

Provide other role 
models and community Getting 

involved in outside 
pursuits and interests away from 
the screens can help them form 
connections with other parts of the 
community. Coaches, youth leaders 
and other role models can all play 
a part in mentoring a child about 
the importance of balance whilst 
reminding them that there is a life 
beyond the screens. 

Give them opportunities to help 
There is no better way to feel better 

about oneself than to feel useful. 

Helping at home, helping in the 
community and volunteering can be 
great ways for kids to build self-worth 
away from the screens. It may be 
helping coach some kids at the local 
sports club or getting involved in a 
cause or issue that matters to them. 
This will give them a sense of purpose 
that revolves around their actions and 
their input and not just what others 
perceive about them. 

 

Family rituals 
Regular meals and time where no 
devices are present can be crucial to 
providing the stability and security 
young people need. Mealtimes have 
been proven to be an effective way of 
letting kids know they always have a 
place that is familiar, secure and 
unconditional. This may not be a 
reality for every family every night, but 
trying to incorporate any sense of 
ritual into a family, especially one 
where screens are not involved, will 
certainly provide a positive impact. 

 
 

We know that the technology and the 
devices are going to continue 
to play a huge role in the social 
and emotional lives of our children. 
Therefore we need to ensure that we 
are doing all we can to give them a 
balanced, true and positive view of 
themselves that continues to flourish 
both in real life and online. 
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Martine Oglethorpe is a speaker, counsellor and educator with a passion 
for building resilient kids in a digital world. Devices and the online world will 
continue to play an increasing role in the lives of our families for much of 
their information, education, entertainment and socialisation. It is 
imperative therefore, we have the skills, understanding and strategies to 
help them navigate the challenges and make the most of the opportunities 
that the technology has to offer. Martine is available for student workshops 
focused on positive online behaviours, for teacher professional 
development on how the digital world affects what happens in the 
classroom and for corporate and parent information sessions. If you would 
like to book Martine for a presentation or to get more ideas on dealing 
with the digital world then head to her website themodernparent. net. 
Contact details: info@martineoglethorpe.com.au themodernparent.net 
facebook.com/themodernparent 

Visit our website 
for more ideas and 
information to help 
you raise confi dent 
and resilient young 

people. 

POSITIVE 
PARENTING 
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2017 Contributions & Charges: 
Outstanding student statements were sent home with reports this week. 
Thank you to the families who have paid their Contributions & Charges this year. Contributions & Charges assist 
the school in providing comprehensive learning programs for all students and are an important part of our 
financial structure. 

A reminder that Year 11& 12 courses are deemed as charges and payment is compulsory. Settlement of 
accounts at your earliest convenience would be appreciated. 

Payment Options
Fees may be paid by the following methods:
• cheque or cash
• credit card with MasterCard or Visa
• direct deposit to the Morawa District High School Headmasters Trust Account 
Bankwest
BSB: 306-024
Account Number: 4176384

Cheques should be made payable to Morawa District High School

If you would like to discuss a payment plan please call in to the school or phone the front office on 99 710 900.

Thank you.
Linda Jenkins
Manager Corporate Services

A colourful taste of things to come … 

Students across the school were intro-
duced to the traditional skills of basket 
weaving as part of this year’s NAIDOC ac-
tivities. Art Teacher Mrs Veni Inbaseelan 
learnt the skills at a workshop with the 
Tjanpi Desert Weavers in Kalgoorlie. Mrs 
Inbaseelan said all of the students enjoyed 
the project so much that they asked for the 
opportunity to complete their baskets in 
Term 3! More information and photographs 
of our NAIDOC activities will feature in our 
next Newsletter and also on our website. 
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Samantha Tomlinson, Tyler Robinson, Cooper 
Baden-Powell & Cameron Tomlinson
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Vision
Morawa District High School is held in high esteem and considered as the region’s high school of choice, providing a 
strong and sustainable education for the students, families and communities in the district.
Mission
Morawa District High School is an Independent Public School which shares a commitment with parents and the com-
munity to provide a safe, stimulating and differentiated learning environment, encouraging all students to be fully 
engaged and motivated to excel.

MORAWA DISTRICT HIGH SCHOOL BUSINESS PLAN 2016-18

 
Grounds and Security: Parents are asked to remind students that the school grounds are out of bounds 
out of school hours. In the event of vandalism, please report to School Watch on 1800 177 777 or the 
local Police on 99 601 666.

WEEK MON TUES WED THURS FRI SAT/
SUN

1
Jul 17 18 

Students return 
Maths Wizard 

Competition 
begins

19 20 21 22/23

2
24 25 

Year 6 Car Wash 
Fundraiser 

26 27 28 
 

Interschool Cross 
Country 

Schools Tree Day

29/30

3
31 

Year 7 Camp→
Aug 1 2 

Year 6  Geraldton→ 
Camp

3 
→

4 5/6 
WACOA 

Open Day

4
7 8 9 

Primary Council 
Fundraiser Soup 

Day

10 11 12/13 
Perenjori 

Show

5
14 

Science Week→ 
Primary Council 

Fundraiser 
Winter Raffle 

Draw

15 
→ 

Interhouse 
Athletics

16 
→ 

Mingenew EXPO

17 
→ 

Mingenew EXPO 
School Band 

Playing

18 
→ 

Country Week 
Car  Wash 

Fundraiser

19/20


